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	CALL TO ORDER
	Treasurer, John Hartless, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm. 


	ESTABLISH QUORUM
	Mr. Hartless established a quorum. 


	APPROVAL OF MINUTES


	Cynthia Burnett motioned to approve the April 26, 2017 Board Minutes.  Deborah Pyles seconded. Motion carried.


	PUBLIC COMMENT


	No public comments.
 

	EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT:

(Handout distributed) 

	The Executive Report was emailed to members prior to the meeting. 
· There were no questions or comments regarding the report.


	REPORTING COMMITTEES
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)
(Please review committee minutes for detailed information)


	Finance Committee:  Met on May 23rd. Phil Love gave an overview of the main topics of the meeting.

· Financials:  April 2017 ended with a deficit of $153,093.79. The YTD deficit is currently $1,181,813.95.  Of that YTD deficit, $641,570.38 is related to the ICFs and will eventually be reimbursed through the cost reports. The effective YTD loss without the ICFs is $540,243.57. Mr. Love shared that an adjustment to the AR of approximately $233,000.00 contributed to the deficit. This adjustment was needed to reconcile the Accounts Receivable Subledger to VCSB’s General Ledger. Mr. Love explained that this issue has been going on for about a year and is related to the corruption of the Profiler/CPP system. Mr. Love shared that the independent auditing firm will be at VCSB next week to begin their preliminary audit and should be able to give advice on how to record this issue. Mr. Love shared that a ICF cost settlement payment will be received in the month of May, which will result in a large profit for the May financials.   Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Finance Committee to accept the financial reports as presented. Motion carried. 
· Proposed FY18 Budget- Mr. Hartless asked that members review the information that was distributed to them and to contact him with any questions or concerns regarding the information.  Mr. Love explained the process for establishing the budget. 
Quality & Compliance Committee: Met on May 11th. Mr. Deering reviewed topics of the meeting. 

· Compliance Report: The committee was informed of one Human Rights investigation which was determined to be unfounded. 
· Supervisory Audits: Mr. Deering shared that scores from several departments continue to be at 100%, therefore they are eligible for a reduction in the percentage of records reviewed from 20% to 10%. Mr. Deering added that the Outpatient Mental Health and Substance Use Disorder Programs have made significant improvement under new leadership. 
· IT Update: Mr. Deering shared that the progress continues with the new Electronic Health Record (EHR), Credible. Mr. Deering commented on the HP Lease situation. Mr. Deering commented that the transition from Trend to in-house IT staff is going quite well. 

· Emergency Services Report: Mr. Deering shared stats for April which showed the following: 216 Crisis Intervention Services, 62 admission facilitations and bed searches and a total of 47 ECO/TDO executed. 
· Outpatient Services: Mr. Deering shared that OP staff participated in a two-day retreat to focus on changing the continuum of care in the SUD services and implementing the brief therapy model for MH Services. 

· Developmental Services: Mr. Deering shared that Moms-In-Motions have terminated their DDSC contracts with all Virginia CSBs. Mr. Deering shared that “Stewards of Children Trainings” have been completed and was well received. 
· Medical Services: Mr. Deering shared that Brittany Abshire, Psychiatric Nurse Practitioner, will join VCSB Medical Services on July 5th.  

Communication and Advocacy Committee:  Did not meet this month. Mr. Deering commented that the Executive Leadership Team (ELT) completed an internal communication questionnaire that was requested by the committee chair in April. 
Human Resource Committee:  Met on May 17th.  Lauren Gearhart, VCSB Human Resource Director, reviewed the topics of the meeting. 
· The committee reviewed a new position request for an Adult Mental Health Case Manager. The current caseloads support this additional position. The estimated cost is $50,250.00. Ms. Gearhart shared that based on 60% billable, a caseload of 22 would break even. A caseload of 33 would generate an estimated $77,576.00. Mr. Sullivan asked for a follow-up report that shows the progress of new positions to see if they are meeting the projected revenue that is indicated at the time of approval. Ms. Gearhart commented that she would develop a report for review at the June meeting. Mr. Gearhart will provide information on new positions that were approved within the last year. Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Personnel Committee to approve the position. Motion carried. 
· The committee reviewed the proposed FY18 Holiday Schedule. There were no changes to the number of holidays. Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Personnel Committee to approve the FY18 Agency Holiday Schedule. 
· The committee reviewed a resolution to approve an increase to the annual maximum employee salary contribution from $2500 to $2600 under the Health Flexible Spending Account. This was effective 1/1/2017.Communication to employees occurred during open enrollment. Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Personnel Committee to approve signing of the resolution. Motion carried. 
· The committee discussed the turnover report for April.  The 12-month turnover rate increased to 25.8%.  

· The committee discussed physician staffing, implementation of MyStaffingPro, and other HR related activities. 
Executive Committee: The only topic left for discussion that was not already presented  was the Green Hills Rental Property. Mr. Hartless shared that the committee reviewed two new options that stemmed from a meeting with Board Chair, Mike Hamp and the Chair of the Augusta County Board of Supervisors, Mr. Tracy Pyles.  The first option being the repurposing of the Beverly Manor Elementary School (BMES) and the second being an expansion at VCSB’s 85 Sanger’s Lane location. Mr. Hartless motioned on behalf of the Executive Committee to not execute the signing of the lease for Greens Hills Drive Rental property due to the two new options proposed for consideration.  This motion will overrule the motion from the April Board meeting for approval to move forward with the Greens Hill Drive lease. Lisa Dunn asked about a timeframe for the review of the new options and how that could affect the the opportunity to reconsider the Green Hills Drive lease in the future. Ms. Pyles shared that officials from the Augusta County Board of Supervisors and the Augusta County School Board will be meeting on June 8th to discuss the option of repurposing BMES. Mr. Deering shared that the owner of the Green Hills Drive property is aware of the current situation. Additional discussion followed regarding the property at Sanger’s Lane and the concern that the property is landlocked. Mr. Deering shared information regarding regulations for the Developmental Services (DS) programs. Concerns were expressed for combined programs other than DS programs in a central location. Tina Martina, Director of Developmental Services, shared that she is currently reviewing information regarding regulations. Mr. Hartless restated the motion on the floor. Motion carried.  
Nominating Committee: Sarah Rexrode announced the proposed Slate of Officers as follows: Chair, Mike Hamp; Vice Chair, Phil Floyd; Treasurer, Dan Sullivan. This slate will be voted on at the June meeting. Additional nominations from the floor will be accepted at the June meeting. Ms. Rexrode shared that the committee discussed revamping the orientation process for new Board members. Ms. Rexrode also shared that the committee would like to see more information regarding fellow members; perhaps a short Bio to be included with the Board roster. 


	OLD/NEW BUSINESS


	Mr. Hartless asked for any old or new business. Mr. Sullivan asked if any action has been taken to discontinue the payment to VACSI for the Robinson House property. Mr. Deering comments that this was on the Finance Committee agenda for May but was not discussion. Mr. Deering shared that Mr. Hamp plans to talk with the current owners and discuss a possible buyout of the lease. Mr. Sullivan expressed his concern that the lease was not terminated years ago due to lack of funding. Mr. Hartless commented that a special meeting could be called to address this concern if it is needed prior to the June 28th meeting. 


	MEETING ADJOURNED
	Ms. Dunn motioned to adjourn. Ms. Simmons seconded.  Motion carried.




The Next Scheduled Meeting of the Board of Directors is June 28th.      
Respectfully Submitted, Tammy DuBose[image: image1.png]
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